
DILTON MARSH PARISH COUNCIL – NEWS AND UPDATES– APRIL 2024 

Highway Improvements – Woodland View area 

Following representations from residents of Woodland View at the last Council meeting in April, the 

Parish Council has submitted a Highway Improvement Form to Wiltshire Council requesting that the 

Highways Department investigate and assess the reported speeding issues in the area.  Wiltshire 

Council will then provide the Parish Council with recommendations for highway works in the area.  

Residents at the meeting were asked by the Police to report any speeding issues; either via 

telephoning 101 or reporting online at https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-

report-a-crime/ 

Speed Indicator Device  

The Parish Council has purchased a second Speed Indicator Device for deployment in the parish.  

Residents will see this in action very soon.  

Speed Signs 

Residents may have noticed the new posters placed along the major roads of the village encouraging 

a reduction in speed for motorists. These were designed by young people in the village and permission 

given by Wiltshire Highways Department for placing on telegraph poles. Wiltshire Police and 

Community Speed Watch have supported the project. 

In light of the recent tragic death of a young boy in the village, and following a meeting with the 

residents’ group of Woodland View, it was decided that more posters need to be designed and placed 

in the side streets of the village reminding motorists that care is needed on all roads. The activity to 

design the posters will take place over the Whitsun School Holiday Residents are invited to request 

posters for their side streets.  Please contact clerk@office.diltonmarshparishcouncil.gov.uk for more 

information.  

Dog walking on the Playing Field 

Residents are politely reminded that dogs must be kept on a lead on the playing field.  

Planning Applications 

Details of planning applications are posted on the PC website and information on any planning 

decisions can be found in the PC minutes.  Minutes are published on the website and copies can also 

be requested from the Clerk.   

Community Grants  

The Parish Council has a budget for community grants, in support of local organisations and projects.  

If any local group would like to apply for a grant please contact the Parish Clerk who will provide a 

grant application form. Please note that the Council does request that a representative of the 

organisation attends the Council meeting at which the grant application is to be discussed.   

Dates for your diary  

https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/
https://www.wiltshire.police.uk/ro/report/ocr/af/how-to-report-a-crime/
mailto:clerk@office.diltonmarshparishcouncil.gov.uk


The Parish Council meets on the third Thursday of every month (apart from August) at 7.30 pm in the 

Memorial Hall. Please do come along! Meetings dates for the remainder of 2024 are: 

20th June 2024 
18th July 2024 
19th September 2024 
17th October 2024 
21st November 2024 
19th December 2024 (if required) 

Contact Information  

The Clerk can be contacted on 01373 864127 / 07971 987806  

Email clerk@office.diltonmarshparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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